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Honorable Chair and Members of the House Committee on Housing, thank you for the
opportunity to provide you with comments regarding House Bill No. 2143, relating to
public housing.

The Hawaii Public Housing Authority (HPHA) supports enactment of this measure which
would amend Section 356D-6, Hawaii Revised Statutes (HRS), to provide the HPHA
Resident Advisory Board {RAB) with more flexibility in nominating the resident member
of the Board of Directors,

When a vacancy occurs for the resident member seat on the HPHA Board of Directors,
Section 356D-6, HRS, requires the RAB to develop a list of interested, qualified
individuals for consideration by the Governor for appointment to the Board. The current

This, in turn, deprives the residents of their voice on the Board of Directors and
endangers the receipt of Federal funds since the U.S. Department of Housing and
Urban Development (HUD) requires the Board of Directors to have a resident member.
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The HPHA appreciates the opportunity to provide the House Committee on Housing
with the agency’s position regarding H.B. No. 2143. We respectiully request the
Committee to pass this measure favorably, and we thank you very much for your
dedicated suppori.



